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April 29, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:
On October 1, 2007, the King County Council adopted Motion 12587 requesting that the Executive to establish a process by which parks expansion levy projects will be developed, reviewed and recommended to the King County Council for approval by motion.
The five cent parks expansion levy, approved by King County voters on the August 21, 2007 ballot, will be collected for six years, beginning in January 2008, as a dedicated portion of the property tax.  The levy will generate an estimated $16.1 million in revenue in 2008.

Ordinance 15760 establishes eligible expenditures of parks expansion levy proceeds.  The largest of the three components of the expansion levy is the 60 percent allocation to King County for the following project categories:
· Community Partnership Grant (CPG) Program: Up to $500,000 annually for capital grant funding to improve and/or expand recreational facilities within the King County Park system;

· Acquiring and preserving open space and natural lands: The focus for open space and natural lands acquisition will be on protecting additional resource lands, shorelines, and streams within our watersheds.  Priority would be given to those acquisition projects which utilize efficient funding tools such as transfer of development rights; and  

· Regional trail development as well as acquisition projects identified within the county’s regional trails plan:  The emphasis would be on securing and developing key urban trail corridors and those that link city to city, community to community, and urban King County to rural King County as well as access to regional trails by underserved or at risk populations to include health disparities and equity of service levels.
Enclosed is the report that includes background information on the parks expansion levy and outlines the process for recommending levy-funded projects to the council.  If you have any questions, please call Kevin Brown, Director in the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims 

King County Executive
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